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What beautiful weather we’re having. All our hearts feel lighter as we head out of the Winter 
season and start enjoying Spring by the bay. This week, all children are very much looking 
forward to being part of efforts to clean up the waterfront with Sea Shelter….remember to 
send some gloves in if you can. 

NAPLAN Update 

While there has been media access to state and federal averages of NAPLAN results, 
individual student reports are not due to be delivered to schools until next week. Once we 
have student NAPLAN reports, they will be sent home. Our whole-school data is one of the 
sources of information we use to inform whole school planning.  

This week, teachers sat down at their regular Professional Learning meeting and took a close 
look at our school learning data. While we have achieved some improvements this year, we 
still have a lot of work to do. We are committed to improving Literacy and Numeracy 
outcomes for our students and trying lots of strategies. We are so grateful for your support and 
the very hard work of our teachers. 
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Tell Them From Me (TTFM) – Survey Opens NEXT MONDAY 16 September 

TTFM is a very important opportunity for the community to provide the school with feedback. 
We strongly encourage your to complete a survey as we rely on your input to make important 
decisions.  

Last year, on the basis of your feedback, we took a good, hard look at bullying and student 
bevhaviour in our school and made the decision to overhaul PBL. 

Since then, Marc Gattenhof, Dr Marchant and other members of our team have led our 
improvement journey with PBL. The results are astounding. Classroom disruption is down 50% in 
a single year. We are determined to pursue ZERO violence and disruption and will keep at it. 

This year, we want to know whether or not you think initiatives like Stag 3 electives should 
continue. Look out for more information coming very soon on how to take part this important 
feedback tool.  

Bob the Builder (actually, it’s Lee) 

We have a very busy school site at the moment! We are fortunate that we have a large 
amount of infrastructure and refurbishment happening around the school with new gutters, 
downpipes and toilet facilities all underway. Students and teachers have done an amazing 
job learning and playing around the ever changing array of fenced off areas. Well done 
everyone for doing the right thing and staying safe!! 

Year 6 Graduation Planning 

Many thanks to all the parents and students who attended the first planning meeting last 
week. Mr Gattenhof has begun surveying the students to provide feedback to the next 
meeting 

Coming to Kindy? 

We are chasing enrolment forms for 2020 Kinder students. So you don’t miss out on important 
information or your chance to schedule an interview, please take your completed form to the 
office asap. 

Mr Tim Harris 
Deputy Principal   
 
Stage 2 

The children are busily working away on their practical 
science activity – designing and creating a marble run using 
their knowledge of gravity, motion and friction.  In groups 
they have been discussing the best way to slow down their 
marble to achieve the set time criteria but they have also 
been using creative and critical thinking reflect on their 
product and will present their findings to the class.  

We have also been having wonderful sessions with our 
Gymnastics Instructors. The smiles on the students’ faces 
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every session says it all. It has been wonderful observing 
students move in different ways and surprise themselves in 
what they can do by having a go at new challenges.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TELL THEM FROM ME PARENT SURVEY 

We invite all parents to complete the Tell Them From Me (TTFM) Partners in Learning survey. As 
we value the role of parents and carers within our school community we would greatly 
appreciate your feedback. The information you provide will be used to maintain our 
commitment to working together in partnership to further improve student learning and 
wellbeing at our school. 

The survey is anonymous and will take approximately 20 minutes to complete. You are able to 
access the parent survey on your computer or mobile 
device by using the URL below: 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/tbps1 

We will also be running an afternoon tea from 2-4pm 
on Wednesday 25th September, 2019 in the Library for 
parents who would like 
to use our technology to 
complete the survey 
and have a chat. 

 

Lisa Walker 
Assistant Principal 
 

 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/tbps1
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